
CAPITAL DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 
 

  The Capital Development Authority (CDA) is committed to maintaining the 
integrity and beauty of Islamabad. It has come to the notice of the Authority that a large 
number of property owners / occupants (residential, commercial, institutional etc) have 
encroached upon the public land. These encroachments on public / open spaces are 
increasingly affecting the city’s environment and the quality of life for its residents. In 
light of this situation, all those who have illegally possessed upon the area beyond 
boundary limits of allotted / leased land or plot within the Islamabad Capital Territory 
that: all encroachments, are directed to remove all types of encroachments, temporary 
or permanent, within 03 days from the publication of this notice 
 

  This covers all forms of encroachments, including but not limited to 
unauthorized constructions, illegal structures, and occupation of public land (open 
spaces, footpaths, green areas etc). All individuals and entities are required to adhere to 
this notice. Non-compliance will lead to strict punitive and legal actions against the 
violators besides removal of the encroachments by the authority without any further 
notice. 

  The costs incurred during the removal of encroachments will be the sole 
responsibility of the violators. Please be advised that the CDA will not be responsible for 
any losses or damages that may occur during the encroachment / violation removal 
process. It is the responsibility of the violators to ensure the safety and security of their 
properties. 

  Encroachments not only disrupt the aesthetic value of our city but also 
hinder public access to essential services and spaces. They can lead to traffic 
congestion, environmental degradation, and a decline in public safety. By removing 
encroachments, we aim to promote a cleaner, safer, and more orderly Islamabad for all. 
 

  We urge all citizens and businesses to cooperate fully with this initiative 
and ensure compliance within the stipulated timeframe of 03 days.  

 
 

(Faisal Naeem) 

Director General (Building & Housing Control) 

  



 


